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	DETAILS
	Action Points

	1. Welcome
	Cecilia Shields acted as Chair for this meeting. The group were informed that the place of Chair is open.
Ophelia Clarke explained that she will be acting as facilitator for this group.
	

	2. Apologies
	Paul Burton
	

	3. Introductions
	The group introduced themselves.
	

	4. Role of BNDfC Community Development Worker
	Ophelia Clarke described her position at BNDfC to the group. Her main role is to work with the community to help them to plan events and to have a voice.
Members of the Community Engagement Team at BNDfC are acting as facilitators for the theme focus groups for six months.

Ophelia will therefore be able to make sure that what the community brings to meetings is acted on.

She is also working with the Health Theme, and she will maintain a link between this and the Employment and Enterprise Theme.
	

	5. Minutes of Last Meeting
	The group was taken through the minutes of the previous meeting. The action points had been met. The group agreed the minutes to be a true and accurate record.
	

	6. Projects Profile
	Supporting Business
John Barber reported to the group on Supporting Business. He is at present encouraging nominations for the Burngreave Business Awards, which will raise the profile of Burngreave as a place in which to do business. The awards will take place on the 2nd February 2006. The group was asked to promote the event as the PR value to a business winning an award is equivalent to £37,000 advertising space.
John Barber informed the group about Supporting Business winning awards regionally from the Chartered Institute of Public Relations, which was a boost to their profile. In addition, Time For You won Franchise of the Year. This is proof that local businesses can receive recognition on a national scale.
Supporting Business has developed a relationship with UnLtd which provides support and funding for local entrepreneurs.
They have recruited external evaluators to evaluate Phase 1 of the project. They have now moved into Phase 2.

BNDfC Apprenticeship for All
Jhangir Ali passed round a handout of the project’s September-November report which he took the group through. Attached to this were some success stories from people the project had helped. Apprenticeships for All was congratulated by the group for achieving a robust setting in the community.
Referrals to the project come especially from the Information Shop, Jobnet and Louise at the One Stop Shop.

Employment Unit – Work and Wellbeing
The project was introduced. It provides assistance to Incapacity Benefit claimants who want to get back into the workplace. They intend to help 250 people over a 16 month period, working in partnership with Deploy and SOHAS. See the attached leaflet for more information.
The Employment Unit will provide leaflets about the scheme to Ophelia Clarke, and she will help to distribute them. In addition, Ophelia will talk to John Griffiths about the Employment Unit attending health and work groups to inform them about referrals to the project.

There is a concern that people understand that this is a voluntary process and that benefits will be protected.
Ophelia invited Work and Wellbeing to the Health Focus Group meeting on 6th February 2006, 5.30pm – 7.30pm at St Peter’s Church.

One Stop Shop
Cecilia Shields showed the group various designs by Diva for the branding of the One Stop Shop. They decided on design 5C, but with the colours of design 4C.
The One Stop Shop has issues to work through such as logistics and venue. There is recruitment at present to find Personal Advisors for the One Stop Shop.
From January 2006 there will be a freephone number for the One Stop Shop.

There was a worry that there were rumours that the project was not going ahead, but the group had not heard these.
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	7. Theme Focus  Chairperson
	The group was informed that the correct process to appoint a new Chair was for the Partnership Board to choose one. It is desirable that the Chair is a member of the Partnership Board. However, if anyone from the group has any ideas they can let Ophelia know.
The format of Focus Groups is being evaluated. They will have to change a little as the emphasis is now on consolidating projects rather than on creating them. Cecilia Shields will bring next year’s Delivery Plan to the group after the next Partnership Board Away Day.

The Information Shop has the task of recruiting community members for Focus Groups.
Cecilia Shields suggested that as people from the community need to be attracted to the Focus Group, the projects should not just go through figures when they report. She also suggested that a concerted effort be made once a quarter to get members of the public to the group.
John Griffiths asked if information about the membership of Strategy Groups could be put onto the internet. The makeup of the Employment and Enterprise Strategy group was outlined, and the group was informed that there was a space on the membership which will be advertised in the Burngreave Messenger.
Cecilia Shields may bring the Commissioning Framework to the Focus Group for their input.
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	8. Future Discussions
	The group was asked what they would like to see happening at the next meeting.

They suggested receiving information about other themes to see if there were any links, and about other Burngreave projects, even if they have no New Deal funding, to avoid duplication.
Members were asked to send to BNDfC any agenda items.
	

	9. Any Other Business
	It was requested that Ophelia Clarke set a standard agenda item of a link with the Health Theme, if there was any appropriate information to impart.
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	10. Date, Time and Venue of Next Meeting
	It was suggested that the January meeting be missed as poor attendance is anticipated. In addition, by February, a new Chair will be in place. The next meeting will therefore be on 1st February 2006, 1.30pm – 3.30pm, Ellesmere Children’s Centre. The ILM Project will report at this meeting.
	


